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CELEBRITY spotting was 
the order of the day dur��
ing our annual Christmas 
trip to London.

Despite the tradition��
ally early 7am start, all 90 
children, parents and staff 
were in high spirits on the 
journey south – espe��
cially Mrs Hibbard after 
meeting superstar motor 
racing legend  Jenson 
Button at a motorway 
service station Starbucks! 

Spare a thought, 
though, for Formula One 
devotee Miss Evans, who 
has travelled the world 
watching Jenson race and 
hasn’t yet got as close as 
Mrs Hibbard did!

The star spotting 
continued the following 
morning at the Wembley 

hotel, where the children 
were very excited to 
meet X Factor contest��
ants at breakfast after 
a memorable night on 
Thursday.

Deputy head Mrs 
Murphy said: “There was 
a very festive atmosphere 
in London and the lights 
were amazing.

After we had eaten 
at Bubba Gump Shrimp 
in Piccadilly Circus, the 
performance of Aladdin 
at the Prince Edward 
theatre on Thursday was 
wonderful.

On the second day 
we visited the science 
museum before heading 
back home. The trip was 
a memorable experience 
for all.”

Star spotting in London

WHAT A TRIP! At the theatre, above, and 
Bubba Gump Shrimp, below. Right: Mrs 
Hibbard with Jenson Button

IT’S been a great term for 
sport, with the school receiving 
the Merseyside School Games’ 
�O�M�X�I���Q�E�V�O���G�I�V�X�M�½�G�E�X�I���X�L�E�R�O�W���X�S��
our fantastic pupils and staff!

Every single one of our pu��
pils takes part in some form of 
extra curricular sport – either 
before school, during lunch or 
after school, with outstanding 
participation rates in competi��
tion against other schools and 
fantastic leadership opportuni��
ties for our young people.

For the second year in 
a row, we were also one of 
�N�Y�W�X���½�Z�I���1�I�V�W�I�]�W�M�H�I���W�G�L�S�S�P�W��
nominated for the Merseyside 
Sports Partnership Primary 
School of the year.

We have also made a great 
start to our new initiative 
of improving boys’ writing 
through sport, with 10 boys 
attending lessons on a Thursday 
afternoon with Mr Hart on 
subjects such as writing school 
sport newsletters, blogging 
on the school games website, 
writing match reports and up��
dating the school sport Twitter 
account.

Our Year Fives have been 
going great guns in their 
Tuesday afternoon swimming 
sessions too.

Miss Skyner said: “It is 
really rewarding to see the 
children who are really scared 
of swimming getting in a  pool 
and trying. 

They are trying really 
hard and those children who 
couldn’t put their face in the 
water four weeks ago are now 
putting their face in. I am really 
proud of them.

Not everybody can swim 
yet but we are going for the 
rest of the year and we want 
everybody to be able to swim 
25m by next summer!”

Another new initiative is 
the Sports Crew, with two Year 
Fives and two Year Sixes tasked 
with engaging and motivating 
children to participate in sport 
at school.

Mr Hart said: “If any 
children have any suggestions 
about possible school sport 
activities they might like to try 
then they should tell the sports 
crew. 

I’ll be meeting with them 
every half term to  discuss 
upcoming opportunities and 
any suggested activities. 

We really want to listen 
to the pupils to make sure 
opportunities are available for 
any child wanting to try new 
sports.”

Going 
for gold 
in PE!

OUR Year Threes and 
Fours worked fantastically 
hard this term to stage 
�S�Y�V���½�V�W�X���T�E�R�X�S���W�M�R�G�I��������������
Panto Pandemonium.

Mrs Hawthorne said: 
“There is a lot of solo 
singing but it doesn’t 
bother them at all, they 
absolutely love it.

I think they’re the best 
we’ve ever had. We are 
seeing some future stars 
of stage and screen, right 
here right now!

The play is set in Panto 
Land where a spooky 
witch, disguised as a supply 
teacher, has stolen impor��
tant magical items – the 

Golden Goose, Cinders’ 
slipper – so all the magic 
goes wrong and everything 
is turned on its head.

The children have to 
restore the magic. The 
giant is little, there is no 
beanstalk but the giant still 
came. It’s like a parallel 
universe.”

Panto stars have a bright future!

PANTO PRACTICE: In rehearsal 
for Panto Pandemonium

Space is the place for our little ones  

OUR nursery children 
learned all about space��
men and aliens this term.

Miss Knapman said: 
“We really enjoyed 
learning about space and  
dressing up as rocket men 
and strange space aliens 
in our classroom space 
ship!

I don’t know how they 
know how to be aliens 
but they do! They seem 
to make strange noises 
and scare people!”


